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Cavan County Council
Cavan - Belturbet Municipal District
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday, 27th April 2015 in Council Chamber, Cavan.
Presiding:

Councillor (Cllr) Sean Smith, Cathaoirleach 

Present:
Councillors Madeleine Argue, Damien Brady, John Paul Feeley, Eugene Greenan, Peter McVitty

In attendance:   
John Brannigan, Acting Director of Service


Derry Scanlan, Senior Executive Engineer 

Also in attendance:  
Josephine McNiff, Cavan County Council
Cathaoirleach Sean Smith opened the meeting.
Cllr McVitty passed it and Cllr Feeley seconded it.

(i) Matters arising from previous meeting
John Brannigan said the quarterly report on housing was presented at Council Meeting.
(ii) To note progress report on Roadwork’s Programme 

Note Progress on Roadworks.

Derry stated that the 2015 Roadworks Programme had commenced and at present drainage works were ongoing.
Safety measures would be put in place at Con Smith Park.  Shrubs designed to keep people away from the mouth of the river would be planted. Advisory signs would also be erected.
He also informed the meeting that repairs would be carried out to the jetty at St. Mogue’s Island and it was proposed to replace it in 2016.
In relation to inspecting the Church of Ireland graveyard at Tulacmongan, Cllr Argue said she didn’t get any contact from the committee but she passed on comments from last Municipal Meeting.

Derry stated that there was no reply from the Health Service Executive (HSE) regarding the closing of the chiropody clinic in Blacklion

Cllr Smith asked about drainage in the Lough Oughter area. He stated that the Office of Public Works (OPW) is very adamant Cavan County Council forward a specific allocation for funding.  They will not fund until they get an application Derry stated that he would bring up road levels at Inishconnell. 
Cllr Greenan stated that there was a lot of litter at Killykeen and Lough Oughter. Derry stated that the amount of rubbish around the country was rising at an alarming rate. Cllr Smith stated that dumping is a big problem. Cllr Argue said people have been seen dumping black bags. Derry said that the Litter Wardens looks for evidence in bags but that this was becoming an increasingly difficult task.
Derry informed the meeting that the mini- roundabout at Latt Cross is in progress and that the footpath off the roundabout would be extended towards the Equestrian Centre

Members Items
1. Safety Measures at Killynagher Cross.
Cllr Brady acknowledged the good works already done but there needs to be something else done to improve sightlines due to the hill at the junction.
Derry advised that the junction and approach roads have been surveyed. There is a proposal in place to lower the hill to improve sightlines. However the National Roads Authority (NRA) did not have funding in place this year in order for the scheme to proceed.
2. Speed reduction measures on the Border Road (R205) in Ballyconnell

Cllr Brady stated that there was supposed to be a roundabout put here but that never happened. He stated that there were two entrances into housing estates and also an entrance to Lock No. 2.  He said there already has been a few accidents there and if there was anything that can be done.
Cllr McVitty agreed with the motion.
Derry stated that if speed was an issue within the 50 kpm zone then ramps may be an option.  He asked if drivers of lorries would be happy with ramps? Cllr McVitty stated he would prefer anything other than ramps and Cllr Feeley stated that ramps should be the last resort.
Derry then suggested maybe speed cushions would be an acceptable option and he will consider this option and report back.
3. Public Lighting on the Yellow Road from Moore’s Cross to the entrance to Bothair Bui and Amberwood.

There is public lighting within these two estates but none from Moore’s Cross to the entrances. He requested that lighting be provided along the remaining short section. 
Cllr Smith and Cllr McVitty supported this.
Derry stated that there was a small allocation for public lighting and he might be able to provide for the lights.

4. Safety Measures at Crubany Roundabout.

Cllr Argue stated that people have an issue coming down from Crubany, giving traffic from Ballyjamesduff the Right of Way, but that doesn’t happen.
Cllr Greenan said that you are nearly on the roundabout before you realize it. He suggested that drivers should be made more aware of the roundabout.
Derry said that although he didn’t have any complaints about it he would investigate the area and maybe increase signage.  

5. Provision of improved signage at Baptist Church.

Cllr Argue stated that this was a very small church but it was very blind coming out of lane on the right hand side. She said there was no sign coming up to it.

Derry said he will look at it.
6. Parking problems at Ard na Greine, Cavan.

Cllr Argue stated that there was a soccer pitch here and it is opened from 10am to 6pm every day.  She said people parked everywhere. There are parking spaces at the Resource centre, but nobody parks there.  She said residents are annoyed about it, and that it’s going on too long. She also said the road is in bad condition.
Cllr Greenan stated that he had this on the Agenda last year. Residents have complained to him about the situation. He stated there is also a small car park on other side as well as resource centre.  He would be concerned that there are health and safety issues there.
Derry stated that there was no funding for this. He said access is very narrow and people do park all over the place.  He also said the surface needs an overlay.  He also suggested putting up signs on poles stating ‘Residents Only’ on the side of the houses.
Cllr Greenan asked it there would be funding for yellow lines opposite people’s houses.
Cllr Argue stated that the pitch is supposed to be closed at 10pm but doesn’t always happen.
John Brannigan stated that it’s managed through the Leisure Centre and he will encourage them to close at the proper time.
Cllr Argue stated that this in going on a number of years. She also stated that she brought a woman down to meet John Brannigan and she was very impressed with John for giving her his time.
Derry stated this was one of the worse problems in town and there will be a lot of civil works involved if works are to be carried out. He stated that he has looked at it, will cost the works and is try to find funding towards the cost.
7. Any Other Business (AOB).

Cllr Smith asked if Cavan Stages Rally were engaging with Cavan County Council about the upcoming rally. Derry stated that he has given people maps and there was a road closure advertised in the Anglo Celt with road number, name of roads and times of road closures.
Cllr Smith said a lot of people saying they didn’t know about it.  Some people have been told but it seems to be ‘hit and miss’ with houses.
Cllr Brady also stated that a lot of people contacted him regarding the rally.

Cllr Smith said people were blaming the County Council.

Derry stated he will request the Rally contact to provide information to the public.

Cllr Smith asked if there were any old poles for Coratillan Hall that the local community could use for lighting. 
Derry informed him it was very difficult to source poles, but he would try to get them.
Cllr Argue stated that there was a Remembrance Service on Saturday for the 1st World War – 100 years.  She said it was a very well organized event. She added it was a moving and touching sermon and proposed that a letter be sent to the Pastoral Centre.
Meeting closed at 15.45
Next meeting:  Monday 25th May at 12 Noon in the Old Reference Library, Farnham Street, Cavan. 
